
 

 

PROJECT UPDATES  

 

1. A Safe Bridge with a New Look  

Early this year, two professional volunteers from Arup, together with our 
Hong Kong University of Science and Technology (HKUST) team 
inspected the renovation works done in March to a suspension bridge in 
Bazhong, Sichuan. With the changes made to the metal decking, handrail, 
and the cable among the bridge is now a safe crossing with a new look.   

More information can be found here.  

 

2. Two More Bridges Built Since June 2010  

Since June, the people in Baoshan Village, Lijiang of Yunnan and Chizhou 
City of Anhui have been crossing rivers with two new bridges!   

Õ Reverie Wu Zhi Qiao at Baoshan Village, Liji ang, Yunnan 

(sponsored by Reverie Foundation)  

Thanks to more than 40 professional and student volunteers from 
Chongqing, Hong Kong, and Singapore, a new stone arch bridge 
was built on 3 June 2010. Along with the new bridge, our volunteer 
teams renovated a local village primary school as well as fully 
documented traditional architecture in Baoshan Village.  

The project was also featured in the ñStar for a Causeò Programme 
broadcasted on the Singapore U Channel on 15 July 2010.  Please 
click here for further project details and here to view the 
programme. 

 

 

 

 

 

Õ Qiu Shi (Ji Min) Wu Zhi Qiao at Chizhou City, Anhui 

(sponsored by Qiu Shi Science & Technologies Foundation)  

Under the leadership and supervision of our Honorary Advisor, 
Prof. Bao Jia Sheng, the 32-meter long footbridge was finally 
completed with the concerted efforts of over 40 professional and 
student volunteers from Nanjing University, Southeast University 
and Hefei University of Technology over the past two years.  

More information for the project in Chizhou City can be found here.  
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http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Sichuan/Baishisi_Updates/Milestones_Oct07.htm
http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Yunnan/Baoshan/Milestones_Nov09.htm
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lDWKIW6UpVs
http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Anhui/Meicun_Updates/Milestones_Jul08.htm
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3. This August:  the month of Wu Zhi Qiao !  

This August will be a busy month for Wu Zhi Qiao with 3 projects 
packed back to back. In addition to a volunteer village rebuild 
project in Maan Qiao Village, two Gabion bridges will be built in 
Shalihe village, Paomaping Town of Yunnan and Liutan Village of 
Gansu respectively. 

The bridge in Yunnan will be particularly 'international' as it marks 
the first Wu Zhi Qiao Bridge with participants from an overseas 
university. It also brings together volunteers across the straits from 
the Mainland, Taiwan and Hong Kong. Wu Zhi Qiao teams from the 
University of Illinois Urbana Campaign and Chongqing University 
are the key coordinating parties who are supported by the team in 
the Chinese University of Hong Kong.  Apart from the volunteers in 
the aforesaid universities, student volunteers from Sichuan 
University, Qinghua University and Taiwan Donghai University will 
also attend. This Wu Zhi Qiao Project was sponsored by the Dees 
Family. 

More information for this project can be found here.  

 

Another gabion bridge will be built in Liutan Village in Gansu to help 
improve the commutation safety of over 1100 villagers. This bridge 
will be supported by many kindergarten and primary school kids in 
the Victoria Educational Organisation and Victoria Shanghai 
Academy. 

In addition to the 2 gabion bridge projects, other bridge building 
projects in Yunnan and Sichuan are also in good progress.  The 
sites are all located in remote areas which render communications 
difficult for villagers.  Most of them will be completed by the end of 
this year.  

More information for this project can be found here.  

 

The project team aims to build a new 
bridge for Shalihe Village in Aug 10.   

 

The bridge was accomplished on 8 Jun 
10. 

The project team aims to build a new 
bridge for Liutan Village in Aug 10.   

Page 2 

http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Sichuan/Baishisi_Updates/Milestones_Oct07.htm
http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Yunnan/Baoshan/Milestones_Nov09.htm
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lDWKIW6UpVs
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http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Yunnan/Paomaping/Milestones_Jan10.htm
http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Gansu/Liutan_Updates/Milestones_Apr10.htm


 

 

4. Updates on Village Rebuild Demonstration Project at Maan 

Qiao Village, May 2010  

Main construction work of the village centre in Maan Qiao Village was 
completed in May 2010.  An inter-university student team was set up 
for the Centreôs development.  They paid investigation visits to the 
village in July with three professionals from Kadoorie Farm to assess 
the feasibility of developing eco animal-shed in the village. Going 
forward, they would focus on the paving work of the Centre as well as 
painting parts of its structure in the Village Rebuild Demonstration 
Project trip in August.   

In the last quarter of this year, representatives from Kadoorie Farm 
may pay a visit to the village to set up the bed littering system 
prototype in 1-2 households. The interior of each room in the Centre 
will also be renovated with furniture and equipment provided and a new 
library corner.  

At the end of the year, the Centre will also act as a training ground for 
people from different villages, where the local Maan Qiao villagers can 
pass on their skills acquired from building their rammed earth anti-
seismic houses.   

More information can be found here. 

 

5. Experience Sharing by Bridges to Prosperity, 31 May 2010  

Ms Avery Bang, Director of Operations from Bridge to Prosperity, 
visited Wu Zhi Qiao Foundation to share her organisationôs 
experiences and expertise in building suspension bridges in Third-
World countries.  Both Foundations also explored potential 
collaborations such as a WZQ suspension bridge project with expertise 
from Bridge to Prosperity.  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
New village centre of Maan Qiao Village  

PUBLICITY AND FUNDRAISING PROGRAMS   

Group photo after experience sharing on 
31 May 10.  

 

Leaflet distributed to CCBAôs clients in 
Jun 10.  

Collaboration with China Construction Bank (Asia) - CCBA 

With the support from CCBA, their clients are now able to receive a 
statement insert on Wu Zhi Qiao. Later on, donation boxes will be 
placed in its Hong Kong branches. We look forward to the generous 
response from society.  

Student team conducted an investigation 
trip in Jul 10  
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http://www.arch.cuhk.edu.hk/server1/staff1/edward/www/b2c/en/project_sites/Sichuan%20Rebuild/Maan/Milestones_Maan_Nov08.htm

